BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Wednesday, February 16, 2011
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman Jill G. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:00P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan , Vice Chairman Robert E. Mazow , Selectman Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David Van Dam  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Discussion: 
New Police Station discussion: 
(See Votes of the Board)
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator, spoke to the Board and informed them of the options available to fund a new Police Station. Mr. Maylor asked that the Board accept the concept that we need a new Police Station. 

Selectman Van Dam is concerned on what the debt exclusion will have on the tax payer. Selectman Van Dam would like the Town’s properties sold first and to fund the Police Station within the levy. 
Selectman Strauss commented that the current Police Station is a disgrace and a new station is a necessity. Selectman Strauss supports the hybrid approach and believes it is not worth it funding a new station against the budget.
Selectman Malagrifa stated there is no wrong or right answer on the subject. Selectman Malagrifa commented that a debt exclusion as part of the combination of funding for a new Police Station is what he proposes. 
Selectman Sullivan commented that using the hybrid solution is the most reasonable solution that poses the least risk to the Town.
Resident Mr. Bill Dimento spoke to the Board on his thoughts regarding the possible funding a new Police Station. Mr. Dimento commented that he thought the Board was cavalier on throwing numbers for the new police station and reminded the Board that the residents are looking to them to look for direction regarding all their concerns.    
Selectman Mazow Believes the Town needs a new Police Station however he  would like to see the numbers crunched as best as they can be. Selectman Mazow believes the best way to go to fund a new Police Station in the Hybrid approach. Selectman Mazow spoke on a measured approach and a more prudent approach is the safest way to pay for this project. Selectman Mazow was not appreciative on the comment by resident Mr. Bill Dimento of the Board being cavalier.  Mr. Bill Dimento clarified his comments he was using the word cavalier regarding the cost of the station and did not mean them directly to the Board and recognized decisions are hard to make at times. Selectman Mazow stated that the Board agonizes at times on making important decision that will affect others.  

Michael McClung, Finance Committee Chair, expressed his positive thoughts with the way the spirit of the conversation was  going so far within the Board, he believes a more prudent way to go is a less risky way to go with the debt exclusion and a safer way to ask the residents. 
Open Discussion: 
Town Owned Properties: 
Selectman Van Dam suggested using a different way to market the properties.
Selectman Mazow asked about demolition of the property if that was an option. 
Selectman Sullivan would like to see the historical restriction taken off the Greenwood Avenue properties. 
Selectman Malagrifa agreed to have the historical restriction taken off the Greenwood Avenue properties. 
Resident Bill Dimento commented on the restrictions on the RFP. Mr. Dimento believes there are a lot of creative people in Town but he feels the Towns needs let them think outside the box. Mr. Dimento believes the RFP for these properties needs to be more inviting to the buyer.
 Votes of the Board:
The Board voted 4-1 in favor on a motion by Selectman Strauss to put the debt exclusion question of 3.5Million dollars for the purpose of constructing a new police station at an estimated cost of $6 Million dollars with Selectman Van Dam opposing motion, Motion was then amended by Selectman Malagrifa to change the amount of the debt exclusion from 3.5Million to 3.35 seconded by Selectman Mazow. Selectman Van Dam opposed the amendment.
The Board voted 4-1 in favor on a motion on a motion by Selectman Strauss for the Debt Exclusion for the new construction of a Police Station is added to the Town Ballot seconded by Selectman Mazow. Selectman Van Dam opposed the motion.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to have the Town Election be held on April 26, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.

The Board voted 4-1 in favor on a motion by Selectman Strauss to add the debt exclusion to the election ballot to be held on April 26, 2011, seconded by Selectman Mazow. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve the following meeting dates for the Board of Selectman meetings on March 1, 2011, March 15, 2011, April 12, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve an invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C. in the amount of $3,914.00, for services through December 31, 2010, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve an invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.C. in the amount of $4,720.00, for services through January 31, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 

The Board voted unanimously y on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve a letter of support for the Essex Heritage Scenic Byway, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve meeting minutes from December 14, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve meeting minutes from February 2, 2011, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

Appointment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to appoint Cynthia Zeeman, 48 Thomas Road, Swampscott, Mass to the Swampscott Cultural Council though June 30, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

New & Old Business:

Selectman Van Dam updated the Board on National Grid’s response to past outages here in Town and how they have been unresponsive to request for a meeting which would includes a an update of streetlight repairs.
Town Administrator’s Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator informed the Board that the draft budget will be forwarded to the Board and will be added to the agenda for the March 1, 2011 meeting.
Selectmen’s Time:

Selectman VanDam spoke on the recent passing of Ruth Paster and sent his sympathy to her family. Selectman Van Dam spoke on two lights out of the four at the Tennis Courts that have been left on. Selectman Van Dam commented that he saw Gino Cresta, DPW director on his day off out along the Humphrey Street stretch of roadway shoveling at 10PM . Selectman Van dam reminded residents of the upcoming Recreation Department event “Got Talent” and asked anyone that is interested in participating contact the Recreation Department. Selectman Van Dam recently met with Senator McGee and members of the Ways and Means Committee and discussed Chapter 70 money.  
Selectman Strauss commented on the passing of Ruth Paster and spoke of the memorial service held for her and the amount of people attended in her honor. Selectman Strauss also positively commented on Gino Cresta, DPW Director being out and around Town shoveling late at night and being available everyone. Selectman Strauss expressed his disappointment of not having Selectman Mazow as a Selectman.
Selectman Mazow spoke on the passing of Ruth Paster and his condolences to her family and friends.  Selectman Mazow announced he would not seek another term as a member of the Board of Selectmen. Selectman Mazow spoke on all the things he enjoyed being a Board member and would continue to remain active on various Boards he has made a commitment to. Selectman Mazow commented he is still committed to see the dispatch is approved, chapter 70 funding money and other projects he believes in. 
Selectman Sullivan expressed her sadness with the announcement of Selectman Mazow not running for another term. Selectmen Sullivan commented on how he will be missed and sent her sympathy to the Paster Family on the passing of Ruth Paster.
Adjournment: 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to adjourn meeting at 9:45P.M seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

